

PIQUA GOLF ADVISORY BOARD REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
THURSDAY, JULY 10, 2025

ROLL CALL

A motion was made by Mr. Denson to call the meeting to order at 4:03 p.m., and Mr. Pearson seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion was carried unanimously.

Board Members Brian Deal, JD Denson, Mike Mohr, Ron Pearson Jr., and Gene Hill were present. Zach Gordon was absent. Staff members Amy Welker, Melissa Kinney, Patrick Kirkland, and Tim Missimer were also present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Mr. Denson to approve the Meeting Minutes from the May 15, 2025, Regular Meeting, and Mr. Pearson seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion was carried unanimously.

- 1) Approval of the Minutes from the May 15, 2025, Regular Golf Advisory Board Meeting

NEW BUSINESS

- 1) Update on 2025 Season

Golf Manager Patrick Kirkland provided a financial update to the board. Revenue for the year is up \$6,300, while rounds are down 490 in quantity. Memberships are at \$11,000, while Food, Beverage, and Range revenues are all up. He announced that there were 2 weeks of Junior Camps held this year and both were successful. The class sizes were smaller, and some kids participated in both camps. Mr. Kirkland said that the Glow Golf event on June 21st was not a success, as only 14 people participated. As a result, he will only do this event once per year in the future, and it will not be a couples-only event. Mr. Kirkland expressed his concern about missing out on revenue when hosting high school golf matches. He has all the matches for the new school season on the tee sheets, including practices, and it is very full. He may consider the requirement of membership by all high school golf participants to account for lost revenue.

- 2) Projects

Mr. Kirkland updated the board on the Cart Path plan, saying that holes # 10 through # 12 will get repaved this fall, along with patching hole # 17 as a temporary fix. He also talked about the Door Hardware project at the clubhouse, as half of it is completed now. He said the rest should be done in August once the materials arrive. He also announced that he would like to hold a Raffle for a Happy Gilmore Putter and donate the proceeds to the Pearson family to fix up the memorial stone

at the course.

Mr. Missimer talked about the summer weather conditions and the effects on the course. He stated his desire to have slow greens versus dead greens. He said that he and the staff have not been rolling as much lately due to being short-staffed. The new tractor is currently out of service as well.

NEXT MEETING

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Mr. Denson to adjourn at 4:35 p.m., and Mr. Deal seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion was carried unanimously.